
 

 

           Meeting Notice  
 

 

The next meeting of the Gunnison Valley 
Transportation Authority (RTA) will take place: 

 

May 5, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. 
In the Commissioners’ Room 

located in the Gunnison County Courthouse, 
200 East Virginia Avenue in Gunnison. 

 
 

For copies of the agenda and minutes of 
previous meetings, please go to 

www.gunnisonvalleyrta.org/meetings  
or call Scott Truex at 970-275-0111. 

 

Two or more County Commissioners may be in 
attendance at this meeting. 

 

Also, three or more RTA Board Members may attend the monthly 
Mayor/Manager meetings which are held at noon on the first Thursday of each 

month – call Scott Truex at 970-275-0111 for the next meeting location.  
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AGENDA – MAY 5, 2023 
GUNNISON VALLEY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY 

GUNNISON COUNTY COURTHOUSE 
COUNTY COMMISSIONERS’ ROOM – 8:00 A.M 

 

 
8:00 A. INTRODUCTION  
 

CONSENT AGENDA – motion & decision requested to approve the consent agenda 

B. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA  
 C.  APPROVAL OF MARCH 24, 2023 MEETING MINUTES 
 D. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S FINANCIAL REPORT  
 E. CORRESPONDENCE  

 1) City of Gunnison Letter RE transit center location request 
 2) Gunnison County Letter of Support 
 3) Mt. Express letter of support 

 
 F. OLD BUSINESS 

1) Air program reports 
2) Bus program reports  

 
REGULAR AGENDA 

8:05 F. OLD BUSINESS - continued 
3) Airport update – Rick Lamport 
4) Tourism and Prosperity Partnership report – John Norton 
5) Bus service update – Scott Truex, Jon Galle & Tasha Cifuentes 
6) Update on Bus Purchase – Scott Truex  
7) 2022-23 winter air service recap – Bill Tomcich  
8) 2023 summer air service update – Bill Tomcich 
9) Airport survey – winter 22-23 – update – Bill Tomcich & Leia Morrison 
10) Bus Storage Facility Construction update – Scott Truex & Leia Morrison  
11) Gunnison Transit Center discussion – Scott Truex & Leia Morrison 
12) Capital purchases – Scott Truex, Leia Morrison, and Danny Bartelli – discussion  

• Bus stop shelter installations – update and discussion 
• Aprons at Gunnison maintenance facility – update and discussion 

 
9:00 G. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
 
9:05 H. COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS & STAFF 
 
9:10 I. NEW BUSINESS 
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1) Review of contract with AEX, Inc.  – decision regarding 12-month extension of 
contract with AEX for 2024 commuter bus service – Scott Truex – discussion and 
possible motion & decision 

2) Request from the Whetstone Industrial Park to allow residential use on the lot 
next to our new bus storage facility (Lot #9) – Scott Truex – motion & decision 
requested 

3) Request to consider moving the June meeting from June 16th to June 30th – 
possible motion & decision requested 
 

 

9:30 J. ADJOURNMENT OF REGULAR MEETING  
 
Next Meeting – June 16, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. in the Crested Butte Council Chambers 
 

All times are approximate – the meeting may move more quickly or more slowly than indicated. 
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GUNNISON VALLEY TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITY  
MEETING MINUTES  

March 24, 2023 
Crested Butte Town Hall 

A. INTRODUCTION 
Janet Farmer called the meeting to order at 8:04 am 
Board members in attendance: Janet Farmer, Boe Freeburn, Jason MacMillan, Liz Smith, Laura 
Puckett Daniels, Steve Morris 
 
Also present Scott Truex, Leia Morrison, Bill Tomcich, Jon Galle, Jeff Moffat, Rick Lamport, 
Danny Bartelli, John Norton (ZOOM), and community members. 
 
CONSENT AGENDA 

B. ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
C. APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 17TH MEETING MINUTES  
D. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S FINANCIAL REPORT 
E. CORRESPONDENCE 
F. OLD BUSINESS 
2) Air program reports  
3) Bus program reports 

 
Boe Freeburn moved to approve the consent agenda but to move agenda item #14 under old 
business to before item 1. Liz Smith seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
REGULAR AGENDA 
 
F. OLD BUSINESS 
 
3)Airport Update  
Rick Lamport reported that the TSA checkpoint is going in after the ski season. JSX has had to 
wait on the ramp for quite a while before taxiing to the gate. The General Aviation (GA) ramp 
project continues. Hopefully, by mid-spring, the solar array will be up and running.  
 
4)Tourism and Prosperity Partnership Association - John Norton reported that we are 
experiencing a slowdown in tourism due to national economic reasons. We are active in 
preparation for our summer flights. We are seeing very high ticket prices for the summer. All 
lodging properties have been alerted to the tourism slowdown.  
 
5)Bus service update  
Scott Truex reported that we again broke a record last month with a ridership of 38,200, which is 
up 40% from last year. We continue to improve the reporting of the environmental impact of the 
RTA bus system. On April 3rd, we will have 28 round trips for the spring schedule. We have 
been asked to participate in Crested Butte’s Transportation planning efforts, and we have been 
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asked to do a retreat with the Crested Butte group on June 12th from 9-1. Our letters of support 
for the second Denver bus have been successfully received. Jon Galle said the only concern is 
the continuing problems with the CNG fueling station. He recommends that Gunnison County 
work winterize the system better this summer. Jon believes that the driver shortages should be 
remedied by next fall.  
 
6) Update on Bus Purchase 
Scott Truex reported that we have a fully executed grant agreement from CDOT. Those buses 
should be arriving in mid-April.  
 
7) Update on Housing Purchase 
Scott Truex reported that we closed on the two new Lazy K units. Liz Smith suggested that the 
RTA create a long-term policy for rentals via study and analysis.  
 
8) 2022-23 winter air service update 
Bill Tomcich reiterated the fact that we are beginning to experience a slowdown. Counting both 
the inbound and outbound numbers, January and February were record months since 2009. 
January had a 63.7% load factor (one point higher than the previous year., For February, the 
load factor was 77.8% overall load factor. For March, the passenger numbers and load factors 
will be down, which matches the trend across the industry. JSX is disappointed with its results 
this winter season. JSX experienced a 60% load factor for Dallas and a 45% load factor for 
Austin. MRG discussion took place. Rick Lamport reported that they hadn’t lost any flights due 
to runway conditions, so he commended his staff.  
 
9) 2023 Summer Air Service Update 
Bill Tomcich reported serious concern over summer bookings because of the cost of tickets. 
United is committed to flying to Houston for summer weekend-only service. JSX has loaded four 
flights a week from Dallas. Of the 22 SCASD grants awarded in the first year, only two routes 
have been activated. There was a discussion regarding American Airlines versus JSX in the 
winter. The board had a discussion with Bill Tomcich on how the fare breakdowns work.  
 
10) 2023 Airport survey  
Bill Tomcich reported that 1,474 surveys had been completed but were light on the JSX flights. 
By route: 476 surveys from Dallas, 73 JSX, 652 United from Denver, and 374 United from 
Houston. We may have the final survey results by the June meeting.  
 
11) Bus Storage Facility Construction Update 
Scott Truex reported on the progress of the facility construction. We expect the facility to be 
operational in May or June, but we may want to wait until the fencing is up. Laura Puckett 
Daniels suggested having an Open House for the community once the facility is complete, and 
discussion ensued.  
 
12) Gunnison Transit Center Discussion 
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Leia will be meeting with the Gunnison City Council on April 11th. GVRTA staff met with 
Gunnison Community Development Director Anton Sinkewich, and issues of parking and loss of 
the soccer field came up. Leia will also meet with Andie Ruggera before the April City Council 
Meeting. The RTA hopes to continue the discussion with the Gunnison City Council in May.  
 
13) Capital purchases  
Scott shared future capital purchases with the board.  
 
 
14) Review of the RFQ process 
Scott presented to the council how we would issue an RFQ for future contractor agreements.  
 
G. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD 
No one here for public comment 
 
 
H. COMMENTS FROM BOARD MEMBERS AND STAFF 
 
I. New Business 
 

1) Authorization of the Board Chair to sign a Master Lease Agreement with AEX, Inc. to 
allow AEX, Inc. to lease Lazy K. Units 104A and 107A to their employees providing 
services for the GVRTA 

 
Laura Puckett Daniels moved to authorize the Board Chair to sign letters of support. 
Boe Freeburn seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:05 am 
 
 

6



 

 

March, 2023 - Financial Report: 
 

 

This report was prepared for the GVRTA Board of Directors on April 29, 2023 with 
information provided by the County Finance Department and shows posted 
revenues through February, 2023 and expenditures through March, 2023.   

Sales Tax Revenues: 
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GVRTA Fund Reports: 
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GVRTA Fund Reports:  
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Summary of all Funds  
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April 24, 2023 

Gunnison City Council 
201 W. Virginia Avenue  
Gunnison, CO 81230 

 
The Honorable Mayor Diego Plata and Members of the Gunnison City Council; 

I am writing to thank you for hearing the GVRTA presentation from our Special Projects Manager Leia 
Morrison at your last Council meeting and to respond to the Gunnison City Staff’s decision to 
recommend against changing the zoning to allow a transit center at 200 Spencer Avenue. 

Neither Leia nor I are available to attend your meeting on April 25th, so I hope you will accept this 
letter as our response and input. 

The GVRTA chose the Spencer Avenue site since we believe that the location is ideal as a connection 
between transit, the Western Colorado University campus and Gunnison’s business district as well as 
the new higher density housing that has been constructed in the neighborhood. 

We were hoping to partner with the City in an endeavor that we believe would have been a win-win 
for the City, the GVRTA, and the community at large. 

I would like to make one last request for you to consider our preferred location for the transit center 
on the Southeast corner of the property.  If this location is determined to be unacceptable, I would 
then request that you consider our alternate location for the building on the Southwest corner of the 
property.  This alternate location wouldn’t displace the soccer fields and would have less impact on 
the corner of Spencer and Colorado Avenues but would still allow a transit center to be built in the 
location adopted by our board and would also qualify for the grants that we have been pursuing.  

However, if the City Council agrees with the staff recommendation and determines that the 
Community Center property is inappropriate for a transit center, we respect that decision and will 
withdraw our federal applications for funding for the project at this location. (We have been 
prioritized by Senator Hickenlooper for CDS funding of this project and we need to withdraw our 
request as soon as possible if we are not going to be able to complete the project as presented in our 
application.)  We will continue to collaborate with you and Gunnison City staff to seek a solution that 
meets all of our needs. 

Please let us know the direction that the Council would like us to pursue going forward.  The GVRTA 
Board of Directors meets again on May 5th and we will discuss our next steps at that time.   

Thank you for your consideration. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Scott Truex, 
Executive Director 
Gunnison Valley RTA 
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April 3, 2023 
 

Shoshana M. Lew 
Colorado Department of Transportation  
2829 W. Howard Pl. 
Denver, CO 80204 

 
RE: Submittal of Application for The Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) Grant 

 
Dear Director Lew: 
 
We are pleased to support Gunnison County's submittal of an application for the Transportation 
Alternatives Program (TAP) Grant to advance public infrastructure in Gunnison County that will 
make multimodal access to jobs and recreation safer and more affordable for all users.  
 
This project combines the needs of the community, environmental improvements, and economic 
benefits. The proposal will provide for the full construction of the pedestrian underpass and 
associated infrastructure that aligns with the goals of the county, state, and federal government 
for equity, sustainability, quality of life, economic impact, and environmental improvement. The 
connection of the Town of Crested Butte trail network with transit stops, intersection 
improvements, and the future Whetstone development will be transformative for the north 
valley. We view the construction of the pedestrian underpass as a critical part of any 
improvements. 
 
We understand the scale of funds necessary for a project of this size and we hope that you can 
award funds to Gunnison County to construct this project that would be out of reach with only 
local financial resources. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Scott Truex, 
Executive Director 
Gunnison Valley RTA 
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March 29, 2023 

Ms. Amber Blake 
Director, Division of Transit and Rail 
Colorado Department of Transportation  
2829 West Howard Place 
Denver, CO 80204 

 
Support for the Mountain Express Bus Storage, Maintenance, and Operations Facility for the 
Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5339(b) Competitive Grant Program  
 

Dear Ms. Amber Blake: 
 

The Gunnison Valley Rural Transportation Authority (RTA) is writing to express support for the 
Mountain Express Bus Storage, Maintenance, and Operations Facility that has been submitted 
for funding consideration through the FTA’s 5339(b) Grants for Buses and Bus Facilities 
Competitive Program. Since the inception of the RTA in 2002, RTA and the Mountain Express 
have worked together to provide fare free public transit in the Gunnison Valley. 

Gunnison Valley RTA and the Mountain Express have had a longstanding relationship 
collaborating on this project. The Gunnison Valley RTA and the Mountain Express purchased 
and co-joined land to promote a cohesive transit campus in the Whetstone Industrial Park. The 
Gunnison Valley RTA is in the process of completing a project to build its portion of the campus 
and will open the facility for use in the summer of 2023.  We have worked together as active 
partners to share costs related to site work including site readiness, NEPA analysis, utility 
installation and security.  

Gunnison Valley RTA is dedicated to this effort as the service the Mountain Express provides 
helps RTA riders reach their final destinations. The combined transit campus will allow for 
continued collaboration between us and ensures the fleet of both entities will remain in a state 
of good repair. We believe completion of this project will help the Mountain Express provide 
safe, efficient, and reliable public transit to our region and will help support the future 
evolution and growth of the Mountain Express.  

We acknowledge the specific roles and responsibilities fulfilled by us in this partnership and look 
forward to the implementation of this project 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Scott A. Truex, 
Executive Director 
Gunnison Valley RTA 
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Air Program Reports – Winter, 22–23 – Final pending Audit: 

All Flights – Total Seats Sold vs three of the last four years (excluding 20-21): 

 

 

All Flights – Total Load Factor vs three of the last four years (excluding 20-21): 
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Air Program Reports – Winter, 22–23 - Final: 

JSX Report: 
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Bus program reports – March, 2023 
 

 
 
 

Passengers by Stop – Winter, 2022 - 2023: 
 

 
  

16



Historical Comparison – GVRTA Winter Ridership 
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Passenger Boardings by Time – Winter, 2022 - 2023: 
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Late/Missed Runs & Incidents – March, 2023 
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2023 Miles per Bus: 

 
 

2023 Repairs per Bus: 
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Senior Transportation Report 
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MEMO 
April 30, 2023 
To: GVRTA Board of Directors 
From Scott Truex, Executive Director 
Re: Gunnison Transit Center  

Board Members, 

As you may know, the Gunnison City Council has decided not to proceed with our request to 
build a new multi-modal transit center for the City of Gunnison at the Rec. Center.   

Before submitting our request, the GVRTA and Gunnison city staff met multiple times over the 
past several years and more recently during late winter and early spring to discuss the 
possibility of a transit center in the city, and particularly at the Rec Center location.   We 
believed that we had addressed most if not all of their concerns about using this property and 
that we had the support of the staff.  We adopted our preferred location analysis on February 
17th (with Boe and Jim supporting the location) and there was a front-page story about our 
recommendation in the Gunnison Country Times on February 23rd.  We didn’t receive any 
negative comments from the public after that article and Leia presented the plan to the City 
Council on April 11th where there seemed to be support for the project.  

Then, on April 20th, I received an email from the city that said that transit center location was 
on the April 25th agenda. The email also said, due to the public opposition to the project as well 
as some significant operational impacts, the staff recommendation was to not approve a zoning 
change that would be necessary to allow a transit center in that location.  In response to this 
email, and after consulting with Leia and Janet, I sent a letter (see a copy included under 
correspondence in this packet) to the City on April 24th.  

The timing of the April 25th meeting was disappointing since the city was informed in advance 
that that neither Leia nor I would be able to attend.  Leia had let them know when she made 
her presentation that we wanted to be on a May agenda and had followed up with staff 
afterwards.  We had assumed that no action or decision would be made at this meeting.  
Additionally, neither Boe nor Jim were able to attend the April 25thmeeting and therefore we 
didn’t have any representation. Therefore, during public input and we were unable to address 
any of the concerns that were brought up.   

I have watched a video of the meeting and for the most part, people seemed to be in favor of a 
transit center in the city, just not at that location.  At the end of the discussion, it was clear that 
the Rec Center location will not be approved by the City Council for a transit center facility.   

According to the city staff, current zoning allows for a transit center in the Industrial zone only, 
so any proposed location outside of the industrial zone would also require a zoning 
change.  Accordingly, before we pursue alternative locations, I recommend that we get 

22



 

direction from the city as to whether or not they would be willing to change zoning to allow a 
transit center in any other zones.   
  
At the same time that the above was happening, on April 21st we received a voicemail from 
Senator Hickenlooper’s office saying that the Senator had prioritized our project for the 
$2,500,000 funding that we had requested through Congressionally Directed Spending 
(CDS).  This is the first step towards being funded and is the way that we were able to purchase 
the two new buses that are arriving this week. 
  
We had applied for these funds (as well as other grant opportunities) with the Rec Center site in 
mind and with a timeline that works for these particular funding opportunities.  Now that the 
Rec Center site is no longer an option and the timeline will necessarily be pushed back, the 
GVRTA staff recommendation is to withdraw all of the funding requests for a transit center as 
soon as possible so as to allow those funds to be put to use to support other important projects 
across the state.  We can submit new applications when we have a new plan with an approved 
location and updated zoning.   
 
Sincerely, 
Scott Truex 
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